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>> This is Steve, everyone.

>> Hello, Steve.

>> Hey, Aaron, how are you doing, Joe?

>> I'm doing fine.

>> Hey, Joe, I'll be give you a call tomorrow.  I apologize the delay in getting back with you.  I just got back from Portland, Maine.  Yesterday.  I have been busy with emails.  And I promise I will give you a buzz in the morning if that's okay?

>>> Yeah, that's okay.  I got company in town.  You know me, I work all the time anyway.

>> I know, Joe.  We can do it Friday also if you would like.

>> No, they're still going to be here.  So, just give me a time and we can do it.

>> Okay.

>> I'm going to have a lot of questions related to this meeting today.

>> Okay.

>> You know?  Just while we're here, you know ‑‑ [off the record]

>> Yeah, but it's important.

>> I have some more ‑‑ that's right.

>> What did you do in Portland?

>> Went and visited an old friend of mine from high school.  Friends since the late '80s.  And she's come to Michigan several times before.  She's been out there for 20 years and we've never been out there.  It was a trip we had planned since last year.  And then it finally came up.  So, it was a good time.  But I've got a lot on my plate and I'm back in the swing here.

>> Well, I lived in New Hampshire for 13 years.

>> Did ya?

>> Been up to Maine.

>> Yeah.  From her apartment you could see the mountain range.  It was pretty cool.

>> Yeah.  Yeah.  It's ‑‑ it's like Michigan, only with mountains.

>> Right.

>> And an ocean.

>> Yes.

>> We used to go up to inland lake called North Pond.  They call all their lakes ponds.  And ‑‑ it was beautiful.  It was a big lake, surrounded by mountains.

>> Yep.  It was gorgeous up there.

>> Pretty rustic.

>> Yes.  It reminded me a lot of the U.P. 

>> Yeah.  When you get on the interior, it is.

>> Yeah.

>> It's the same too.  Not along the coast.  The coast is pretty.

>> Yeah.  They have about 1.5 million residents in Maine compared to Michigan's 10 million.

>> Yeah, that's ‑‑ that's right.  And when I left New Hampshire there were about 1.2 or ‑‑

>> Huh.

>> They were growing.  New Hampshire, you couldn't get out.  It was horrible.

>> Wow.

>> It was expensive.  Southern New Hampshire has all the people moved out of Massachusetts.

>> Hi, Steve and Joe, it's Teresa, joined you.

>> Hey, Teresa.

>> Hey.

>> Hi, how are you?

>> Great.  How are you doing?

>> Good. 

>> Awesome.  Thank you for joining us.  Who else joined the call.  I know we have Aaron, myself, Joe and Teresa on the line.

>> Hi, it's Eleanor.

>> Hi, Eleanor.

>> And Tracy's here.

>> Hi, Tracy.

>> Hello.

>> Hello, Tracy.  Long time no talk.

>> Hey, everybody.

>> Hello.

>> I think ‑‑ do we have Glenn on the line? 

>> Pardon? 

>> I think we're just waiting for Glenn Ashlock.

>> Oh, okay.  Did you hear from Glenn, Tracy, as to whether he could participate?

>> He did not accept the event.  But I know he had this time open because it was one of the options that he chose.

>> Okay.

>> I don't know how much longer you want to wait.  Or just start in.

>> Teresa, since you're chair in the meeting.  I will defer to you if you want to wait a minute or two or get going.

>> Well, it's 12:00 ‑‑ 12:03 so I think we should just get going.

>> Okay.  Then I will go ahead and kick it off with review of year to date financials.  Those were sent out in the packet as a PDF.  And we will start with the budget versus actual October 18 through July of '19.  I'm starting with the revenue line item.  You can see that our actual revenue for the period was just over $251,000.  We had budgeted revenue of almost $296,000.  Which means that we're $44,467 under budget.  Now, the majority of that under budget comes from the fact that the director position was vacant for a period of time.  And then the advocacy coordinator position was budgeted for this year, but that was ‑‑ that person left SILC and that position has not been refilled.

so, the majority of that is wrapped up in the wage line item where we can coming in under expense.  We're also under expense in the SILC line item.  But we will get to that as we go down throughout budget versus actual.  Under wages, we had $100, 500 in expense.  We had 161,000 for that.  Leaving an under expenditure of 60255.  And then our various payroll expenses.  Social Security, Medicare, that are all calculated at a certain percentage.  Same for unemployment, which is the UIA expense.  All of those, again, came in under budget because of the advocacy position and the vacancies in the director position.

Same with health insurance and dental.  We are under‑spent in dental by 3400.  And just over a thousand in health insurance expense.  Same for disability and life expense.  That's under budget by almost $1800.  Under professional fees, we had budgeted ‑‑ yeah?

>> Before you go on, could I ask a couple quick questions?

>> Yeah.

>> One, on the revenue, I thought we had 415,000?

>> That would be ‑‑ yeah.  That would be total.  And this is just budget year to date.

>> Okay.  The second question is, under those ‑‑ under those salaries and whatnot, does that include the 15,000 PTO buy‑out of Rodney Craig?

>> I believe that's where that would have been allocated to.

>> Okay.  Thank you.

>> Yep.  You're welcome.  Next line item is professional fees.  We had 11,500 budgeted year to date.  But what was expended was $34,762, which is an overage of $22362.  If I go through professional fees, what was allocated to that line item, we had almost $16,000 ‑‑ it was actually $15,925 was expended to higher solutions.  That was the firm that was used for the executive director search.  We had $13,250 to Richard Hartwick, the SILC accountant up until March.  And then Supporting Strategies, our new accounting firm for 5537.  I believe the overage was probably with Hiring Solutions and some for Richard Hartwick where we found he was overcharging in some areas.  But I think that the executive director search expense was an unanticipated expense that was not budgeted for that pushed this category into the overage.

>> It was also a no‑bid contract.

>> It was what?  Yeah.  Yep.

>> And it was illegal as heck.

>> Yep.  So, what we're gonna do ‑‑ go ahead.

>> Because Mike Ham did that without authorization.

>> We are adhering to the letter of our financial policies from here on out.  And the thresholds.  There is a certain amount, it's a very low amount, that the director will authorize.  And then there is an upset limit that the finance committee can authorize.  And then beyond that, it takes the vote of the full council.

So, expenditures that are beyond the executive director's threshold will be approved in public meetings like this.  Either the finance committee if it's within the authorization threshold of the finance committee, or at a full council meeting as we move forward.

>> Just a quick question on the Hartwick expenses.  Does that include the embezzlement?

>> Yes.  It would be everything that was paid out to him.  Yes.

>> And I think we should put a footnote on that in this report.

>> Yes.  Yep.  That will be in the minutes.  The next line item is the contributions.  At 3500 is what it was budgeted for.  Actually it should be ‑‑ I don't know.  I don't see that was actually budgeted in this particular budget.  But we have it in the next one.  But that comes out to, I believe it's $3500 per employee that SILC contributes to the health savings accounts of the employees.  Being that we have a health insurance plan with a high deductible.  The next line item is retirement.  I believe currently Tracy is participating in that.  I have yet to sign up for that.

So, that is come in slightly under budget.  So, that is tracking right on course.  Rent expense is over by $2100.  We had budgeted $4260 for the year.  Year to date.  And we've expended $64 ‑‑ 6424.  That reflects the slight rent increase that we experienced when we moved to our new location.  And that will be budgeted for appropriately in the next budget that we'll go over here in just a little bit.

Communications was budgeted at $4890.  And we are at almost $9,000.  Much of that had to do with our move and the relocation of our communications equipment.  And switching over to a new carrier, AT&T.  And Tracy, do you remember what else was wrapped up in that line item?

>> Off the top of my head, I do not.

>> Okay.  And we can ‑‑

>> Footnote, earmark those things.  Please.

>> Yep.  Yep.  We will.  The audit was budgeted for $3250.  And that audit actually came in at $5500 for an overage of $2250.  And we'll be talking about the audit RFQ later on in the agenda.

>> Quick question.

>> Yeah.

>> Can you explain why that was over?  And did our IRS form 998 ever get amended?

>> I don't believe that it did.  The auditor that performed the audit for us and filed our 990 basically refused to do a modification to it.  So, going forward, with the new auditor, once we get our proposals in, those are due by September 6th.  Those will be brought to the full council for review and approval of a new auditor.  We have had four firms express interest in providing their qualifications and a bid proposal.  So, I'm hoping to have those in hand by September 6th and then put out into the council packet for September 13th.

>> How can he refuse to amend an IRS 990 that is inaccurate?  How could Jason Clauson do that?

>> I don't know how else to go about it unless I contact the IRS myself to divide out the revenue sources.  What Joe's talking about is, in the revenue line item, they only listed MRS and put our full budget under MRS.  Where it actually should have been divided bout between MR S and BSBP just like it is in the beginning of this financial statement.  And he failed to do that and put it under MRS.

>> Correction, he put it all under BSBP.

>> Under BSBP.  Got that.

>> It's okay.  It's okay.

>> Yeah.  But that will be corrected going forward for sure.

>> Did anybody ask him why he did that?

>> He didn't really have an explanation for it.

>> I mean, this is a person who was closely related to the embezzler.  So, I think we can guess about why he's not engaging in good financial practices.

>> Yes, Jason Clauson worked as the auditor for CIL and as the auditor for ‑‑

>> Yeah.  And that's why we put this out to bid.

>> I understand.

>> It's gonna be for ‑‑

>> Sorry.

>> It's gonna be for the current fiscal year with an option for two additional years.  And we've asked bidders to supply us with prices for year two and year three at the council's option.  Typically you will see year two and three go down in price because they've done the heavy lifting during the first year.  Getting to know the systems, getting to know what the budget looks like.  And having their first go at doing an audit.  And it tends to be not as much time in the second and third year as it took in the first year.  That's been my experience with auditors and doing RFQs in the past.  So, I'll with interested to see what those prices come in like when we get those responses by September 6th.

Going down to the larger line items, the statewide data systems, systems license was budgeted at $14,083.  Year to date the actual on that was 16,000.  This will even out by the end of the year.  Because it was a one‑time expense occurrence.  And it wasn't spread across the full year like the budget number is.  So, this is actually going to be a zeroed out line item.  It won't be over or under.  For accommodations.  Year to date we had $3250 budgeted and we've expended $3976 for a slight overage of $726.  Under training, we had budgeted year to date $10,833.  Year do date we've expended $7280.  And the majority of that actual was for the SILC Congress back in February.

>> So, okay.  Can you ‑‑ can you break that down in some type of footnote or whatnot?

>> The training?

>> We haven't done a whole lot of training, you know, the new members or the others, you know?

>> Yeah.  I actually have the details here, Joe.  And just about all of it was for ‑‑ for Delta Airlines, SILC Congress for one, two, three, four attendees.  Accommodations for scooters at the conference.  The April conference registration.  Per diems for the SILC Congress.  Registration for the Nickel conference.  And that's everything that's been charged to that.  So, it was actually the Congress and the conferences that have been attended by staff or councilmembers so far year to date.

>> Okay.  Would it be possible to put a footnote on that two of those people that went to the SILC Congress were actually not legally members of the SILC?  They were term limited?

>> Yep.  Still noted in the meeting.  In the minutes, yeah.

>> Thank you.

>> Council meetings.  Had budgeted year to date $8333.  Again, that's divided over nine months.  We had actual expenses of $14,138 for a $5800 overage.  We'll see how this shakes out once we have our last council meeting of the year on September 13th.

>> Can you break that down too?  Because we had a lot of meetings cancel.  And there are a lot of closed meetings during the last year in violence of the opening meetings act.

>> Yeah.  We can get the breakdown of that, Joe.  I can have Tracy pull an expense report by budget line item out of QuickBooks on council meetings and I'll have her do that.
>> Thank you.

>> Yeah.  Next one is SPIL support.  Year to date we had budget the $24,216.  Year to date we have spent 8156.  So we are about $16,000 underspent on SPIL support.  The things that have been charged to SPIL support so far this year are a check to Disability Network of Michigan for $5,000.  The purchase of Adobe's full suite for $190.  And then a payment to Squarespace for our website hosting of $216.  There was an allocation to this line item of $2750 to LRH Consulting which was Richard Hartwick.  That will be reversed out and charged to professional fees.  Our accountant will be correcting that in QuickBooks to pull that out of this line item.  So, that will actually reduce SPIL support down to about $5400 for the year.

>> Steve ‑‑

>> Question.

>> I'm sorry, go ahead.

>> Do we use everything that is in the Adobe suite?  Or not?

>> We ‑‑ yes, we do.

>> Okay.

>> Particularly for converting documents to accessible PDF or to a Word document and back and forth.  There's a lot of features in the Adobe suite that are completely worth the small entry fee of $216.  And it's typically annual fee for that.  Tracy and I use it quite a bit.

>> Okay.

>> Can I ask when that check to Disability Network Michigan was cut?

>> Yep.  It was cut in February.

>> So, not by you, Steve.

>> It was by me.  It was actually when I first started.  And I did not have nearly as much information as I have now at that time.  This was an amount that historically had been given to disability network of Michigan for legislator education is what I have been told.  And what that afforded SILC was access to DNMs lobbying firm that they hire who monitors pending legislation in the House, the State House, related to disability issues.  That gave SILC access to this huge roster of pending legislation.  But I think that needs to be presented to the council for further action.

Because SILC does not lobby.  And we currently do not Alaska because it's not in our SPIL.  We need to revisit that expenditure.  Because any expenditure to the network ‑‑ I emailed ILRU and ACL regarding expenditures to DNM.  Past expenditures.  Things like the IL Summit.  This legislator education piece.  The $40,000 for their online training system and whether or not those were legitimate expenditures of SILC's resource plan.

And the quick answer I got back this morning was, if you can tie it back to the SPIL specifically, then it could be a legitimate expenditure.  But I think we really need to think these things through when we're writing the next SPIL and really tie monetary value to the activities that we are, as a SILC, are going engage in and support over that three‑year period.

It feels like the SPIL support line item has never been allocated.  And it has been kind of an on the fly slush fund in the past.  And I think that the council needs to be much more intentional about what that money is used for and how it's used.

>> Precisely.  A couple quick items.  One in that regard.  There are advocacy elements in our current SPIL.  But the second thing is that much this money also goes to write this so‑called annual report Disability Network Michigan which is full of inadequacies.  Right at the bottom of the annual report, they say sponsored in part by SILC.  The third thing is, on these other items, why doesn't the Adobe suite and that type of thing go under communications rather than SPIL support?

>> Why is it allocated to SPIL support?

>> Yes.  Because they seem to be communications provisions.  I mean, why would Adobe ‑‑

>> Yeah, I know.  It also could be allocated to the accommodations line item too.

>> Correct.

>> Yeah.  There are a couple different places that it could be reallocated to.  I get your point, Joe.  What's that?

>> I appreciate your bringing up the unvetted $40,000 that never went out to bid either.

>> Yeah.  Excuse me.  Can I say something?  Steve, what you're doing in your speech is the same thing that ACL is doing right now.  Which is conflating lobbying and advocacy.  Yes, we can do advocacy.  Especially where it is outlined in the SPIL.  No, we cannot do lobbying.  This is a direct payment to a lobbyist.  That is very clearly and obviously illegal.  That has to stop.  Second ‑‑

>> Yes.

>> If ACL tell use it's okay to spend $40,000 on a training program if it's in your SPIL, that's sort of true.  But they're missing the crucial information that this training program does not exist as far as we know.  $40,000 got spent with no outcomes whatsoever.  All of this is just money in the garbage.  So, to say that might be a legitimate expense, it might be.  If it had actually got done properly.  But it wasn't.  So, I guess that's it.

>> Okay.  Thanks, Eleanor.  I've noted that.  I appreciate it.

>> Steve, I have a question, then.  The SPIL support, the money that's left.  It's not allocated anywhere.  It's just still under SPIL support.

>> Yes, correct.

>> And is SPIL on a calendar year on are they ‑‑

>> It's October to September.  Yeah.

>> Okay.

>> So, we're coming into the tail end of our fiscal year.

>> Okay.  So, this amount of money has not been spent where it's going to be allocated, or it just hasn't been spent?

>> It just hasn't been spent.  We're on a reimbursement basis.  We have to incur the expense before we draw it down.  Our net revenue should be zero.  Regardless of the budget, if we don't incur the expense, then that money stays with MRS and BSBP.

>> Okay.

>> And some of those funds, depending on what bucket they come out of, can be carried forward.

>> Oh, they can.

>> Yeah.  Some of them.  Not all of them.

>> Okay.

>> Some of them, but not all of this.  So, at end of the report, the total expenditures, we had budgeted $295,682 in expenditures.  We are underspent by $34122.  Giving us a net operating revenue of minus, we are right in the ballpark of zeroing in on that zero sum for the end of the year.  So, all in all, most of our underages are, again, in those unfilled SILC positions that happen throughout the year.  Any questions?

>> Joe.  Why did you leave out the MCRS component of this?  And can we have a separate report?  Because it was relevant both to the embezzlement and to unpaid expenditures.  And nobody's got a clue.  At least ‑‑

>> We still have that in our QuickBooks, Joe.  Where we can pull a budget versus actual with SILC and the rehab council's financials co‑mingled together.  But for finance committee, since we're no longer the fiscal agent for the rehab council, we wanted to have a clean report with what SILC's activity is.  But that historical data is in our QuickBooks and we can easily pull those reports out.

>> I think it should be made public.  I think the members should know too.

>> Yeah.  I mean, we can pull the reports both ways and provide those to the council and to the public.

>> All right.  Thank you.

>> Absolutely.  Any other questions?  Go ahead.

>> No, I'm sorry.  I guess I'll just make a formal FOIA request for that right now for that.  I would like to see ‑‑ thank you.

>> Joe, is your screen reader able to read these PDFs going across?

>> Some of the PDFs are better than some of the docs.  I had a hard time with the report.

>> I'll have Tracy or Brad do this report, including the rehab council stuff, and then we'll post it on the website and then I'll have Tracy email it to you.

>> Okay.  Thank you.

>> You bet.  Any other questions on budget versus actual?

>> I just had ‑‑

>> All right ‑‑ go ahead.

>> Just two quick comments.  First, under the SPIL support line item, I think the SILC has got to go back to meeting every two months like we used to do before that was cut down to the absolute bare minimum.  It's essential.  We got to start having finance committee meetings, we got to start having executive committee meetings.  And with the SPIL development process coming right up real fast like a freight train here, that ‑‑

>> Yep.

>> I expect that line item of their SPIL support to balloon in 2020 to cover things that the SILC is supposed to be doing.

>> Yes.  You'll see ‑‑

>> Go ahead.

>> Go ahead.

>> The other thing is the last SILC meeting you produced a document that showed all the expenditures.  And I would love to see that again at the next SILC meeting with the year to date expenditures.

>> Sure.  You'll see, Eleanor, in the proposed 2020 budget that SPIL does balloon to about 44,000.

>> About 45,000.

>> Yeah, about 45, yep.

>> I've got a suggestion on that, Steve.  You know, that we create two distinct categories.  First, one is as you well noted, SPIL support has been really kind of rough.  So, we need to break that down.  But I also suggest that we have a separate category with breakdowns for SPIL development.  Because we're in the process of developing the next SPIL.

>> Yep.

>> And that's gonna account for things like, you know, we're supposed to have meetings.  Or, you know, you said we were going to.  That type of thing.  Get more consumer input.

>> Yep.  Public forums.

>> I'm jumping ahead.  So, go ahead.

>> All right.  The next ‑‑ the next document is the statement of financial position.  This is basically our balance sheet showing our financial state as of the end of July 31st.

>> Our current assets and cash savings.  We have about $7400.  Be the bill.com clearing is $131.  Bill.com is an integrated website into our accounting software where we use an online version of QuickBooks.  And we use hub doc and then bill.com.  So, what happens is, hub docs is a secure online website where Tracy, Brad and I will upload invoices to it.  And it automatically scans them, categorizes them, and then it takes myself or Tracy to go in and individually approve each one of those invoices.

Once those invoices have been approved by one of us, they get moved over to bill.com and then bill.com automatically pays those invoices.  Either through electronic fund transfer.  If we have their electronic account information on file within hub docs, if we do not, then bill.com automatically creates a check and then sends it out to that vendor.  So, we no longer have paper checks in the office.  Which is a great security feature.  And it has built‑in separation of duties by using this type of system.  It's really working out well.  And it has really created quite a few efficiencies for us.

>> What is the file name of the next document we're looking at, I'm sorry.

>> Sorry.  It's statement of financial position. 

>> Okay.

>> Yeah.

>> There we go.

>> And then in our checking account, we have $135,570.  So, the total we have in our bank accounts is ‑‑ I'm sorry ‑‑ $143,125.  We have accounts receivable of 56,000.  What that is is outstanding drawdown requests we have sent into MRS and BSBP.  So, we have total assets of $199,153.  And then the remainder ‑‑

>> Sorry, on the first item, that's cash on hand, basically.

>> The cash on hand is $7423.

>> I'm sorry.  Could you go over that briefly again for us.

>> Sure.  In our savings account, $7423 as of July 31st.  We have $131 in bill.com money out that's still clearing.  And then in our checking account we have $135,570.

>> So ‑‑ the assets through the end of the fiscal year?

>> Through July 31st.

>> Oh.

>> So, we have ‑‑ so, all three of those numbers added together are about $143,000 for total bank accounts.  And then you add on top of that our accounts receivable.  That's money payable to us.  Of $56,000.  And bringing us to a total of current assets of $199,153 through July 31st.

>> I got you.  Okay.  Thank you.

>> Yeah.  And then liabilities and equity.  There's those line items.  And it goes down and balances out to 199,000.  And accounts payable, 386.  And accrued payable of $4062, 401K, with for a total current liabilities of $18,180.  We have a value of long‑term leave on at $13,251.  So, all of those together balance out total liabilities and equity at the $199,153.  So, it shows you where your assets are and then where your liabilities and equity are in your balance sheet.  Those two amounts should always match.  So, that's where we're at as of July 31st.

Any questions on those?  All right.  The next item is the my SILC working budget.  And that is a PDF that was sent out.  So, I'm gonna go down the expenditure line items and compare side by side current year to what we're proposing.  Wages were for the current year 193,000.  We are proposing for 2020, 197,000.  Social Security, Medicare, unemployment.  All, again, are percentages of that.  And so, those have been bumped up slightly with the wage ‑‑ the bump up in the wage of line item of about $5,000.

The health insurance.  The current budget is $19,440.  We're proposing health insurance at $17,084.  Now, we did receive about a 10% increase on that.  But in the wage expense, that is actually for three positions.  I'm gonna propose to the council a third position of a director of communications and facilitation.  And if they agree to a third staff position, that is fully funded in this budget.  If they reject it, then we will pull back about 60‑$65,000 total expense out of this budget if that is not something that they desire to do.

>> Excuse me ‑‑ when you say "They," we only have one DSE.  Are you talking about ‑‑

>> No, I'm talking about the council.

>> Oh, oh, oh.

>> Yeah.  It would be the council's decision on if they ‑‑ if I made a compelling enough case to add a third position.  So, basically it was the same ‑‑ same amount that was ‑‑ that was in our current budget for the advocacy coordinator position.  It's just a redirect ‑‑ redirecting of those efforts.  Into a didn't format.  So, I'm gonna be coming up with a job description and put that in front of the council for them to decide on.

>> This is Joe.  I would like to make one big comment on that.  I think it's very important.  We need more staff.  But we need them, you know, as we found out through last year, and through your illness and whatnot.  So, we do need more staff.  Especially when we're going into SPIL development.

>> Yeah.

>> That's an opinion.

>> Yep.  Thanks, Joe.  The next line item is professional fees.  We had budgeted $13,800.  We are proposing $14,040.  And this is based on the anticipated expense for our accounting services.

>> Is that the only professional fees you got?

>> Let me see ‑‑

>> The auditor separate?

>> Yes.  Yep.

>> Can ‑‑ can I make another quick suggestion that just for clarity that under professional fees we talk about accounting services.

>> Yeah, we're going through these, Joe, and put sub‑accounts in them.  The last time Brad and Tracy and I met, we talked about the need to have sub accounts under these general bucket headings so that the council and the finance committee has a very clear picture of what this money is being spent on.

>> Great.

>> So, we will be populating those sub‑accounts into this budget here relatively quickly.  The next item is the health savings account contribution.  SILC had budgeted $3500 for this line item.  But that's essentially for one person.  So, our proposed budget is $10,649 for that line item for staff.

Retirement expense was budgeted at $3,000.  We are proposing budgeting that at 5900 for the next fiscal year.  Rent expense, current year, $5112.  We're proposing $9,000 for next year.  Communications is at $5868.  Based on current year expenditures, we are recommending $9456 for that line item.  The audit was budgeted at $39,000 current year.  Next year we are budgeting it at $6,000 because we're just not sure what these proposals are going to come in at.  I know that the Disability Network of Michigan for a $3.4 million budget, we paid right around $11,000 the first year for an audit.  And then it slowly stepped down over the next couple of years down to right around $9900.  So, this one ‑‑ we'll see where those come in.

But because of the size of the SILC budget, I cannot see it any higher than $6,000, and I think it's going to come in a bit lower than that.  For insurance, our liability insurance.  We based it on actual that we got from our insurance company.  Current year was budgeted at $3161.  Our ‑‑ we're proposing $8461.  For postage, it looks like zero was budgeted for the current year.  We are budgeting $996 for the upcoming fiscal year.  Supplies was budgeted at $900 current year.  We are looking at budgeting it at $1488 for next year.  The statewide database license was budgeted at $16 ‑‑ well, $16,899 current year.  And we are proposing 17,000 for next year which is the actual amount for that line item.

Accommodations.  3900, current year.  We are proposing 6,000 for next year based on actual year to date.  Training.

>> Excuse me ‑‑

>> Was budgeted at about $13,000 current year.  We are budgeting that at $19, 230 for next year.  We really want councilmembers to be able to go to some in‑state and out of state trainings and be able to offer that opportunity for council development to all councilmembers throughout the fiscal year.

>> Joe again.  Going back to ‑‑

>> Yeah.

>> To the accommodations.  If we're going to have, you know, those can't just be for councilmembers.  They need to be for the public too.  And especially, you know, we need to look at accommodations regarding SPIL development and perhaps the meetings and that type of thing.

>> Yeah.

>> But there's that type of thing that needs to be ‑‑

>> Yes.

>> I think it's well to be expanded.

>> Yep.  I agree.

>> Joe, are you talking about training for the public?

>> I went back to the accommodations.  No.  For general accommodations.  You know, we not only need to have accommodations for SILC members at meetings, but we're gonna have, you know, we proposed, or we talked about in development having town meetings around the state.  And so, there's gonna need to be accommodations at those meetings for consumers.  For example ‑‑

>> Yeah.  I understand.

>> Okay.

>> Yeah.

>> That's what I'm talking about.

>> Yeah.

>> Yep.

>> Okay.

>> All right.  The next line item is travel.  We had budgeted $3240 current year.  We are budgeting $5354 based on a year to date and the fact that we are going to be in a SPIL writing year.  Council meetings.  We had budgeted about $10,000 current year.  We have actually incurred $16,485 year to date.  So, we are budgeting $15,380 for next year.  Under SPIL support, they had budgeted current year $29,000.  We are proposing $44,708 for next year.

So, we have a grand total of current year budget of $354,119.  Next year's budget is a total of $409,604.  But remember that includes a third staff position here at SILC.  We did get these ‑‑

>> I'm sorry.

>> Yeah.

>> We did get the budget into the DHHS required spreadsheet format.  We broke it out between MRS in one spreadsheet and then BSBP in the other spreadsheet.  And those drafts have been forwarded on to the DSE for their review.  We will be hopefully the finance committee can support this budget and make a recommendation to the full council for adoption during our September 13th meeting.

>> Okay.  I dropped the ‑‑ the last segment.  But it's just a recommendation.  I think, you know, we had problems with what it means.  So, we need to create sub categories.  And I also recommend that we split off ‑‑ and this is just an opinion ‑‑ SPIL development from SPIL support.  Because we're currently we're carrying on the last year.  But we're developing the next year.

So, I think that will make things cleaner.  And it would also justify more to DSE, in my opinion.

>> I agree.  Because it's gonna also help us with future planning when we know exactly how much money we expended for SPIL development separate from implementation, monitoring of the SPIL during the non‑writing years.  So, yeah.  That's a great suggestion, Joe.  Any other questions or comments on the budget?  Proposed budget.

All right.  The next item is the auditing services RFQ.  That RFQ was created and sent out a couple of weeks ago.  We have had inquiries from four different firms.  I was on the phone answering some questions from one firm this morning.  And then another firm requested our 990 and our prior year's audit from Tracy this morning.  So, we will have at least four ‑‑ I'm hoping ‑‑ at least four RFQ responses from these firms.

And, again, we ask them to provide a bid for the current year.  And then two optional years beyond that.  Typically with these types of services, you really want to bid this out every three years if you can get a decent price from an accounting firm for those three years.  So, we'll be looking at bringing this to the full council once those proposals are received.  I'll be sending copies of those out to all the councilmember it is them to review and look at.  And then we will have the discussion during our business meeting on the 13th.  And hopefully the council can recommend a contract at that time.

And I know that the version that came out with the finance committee packet had two errors in it.  Because this was the RFQ I had developed when I was at Disability Network of Michigan and I had failed to take out DNMM in two spots at the bottom of it.  And eagle‑eyed Joe caught that.  I appreciate it.  But this version was not the version that actually went out and was posted.  It went out on our website, our Facebook page.  And then also went to the Michigan Nonprofit Association for distribution.

And I did get an email confirmation from the Michigan Nonprofit Association that they were able to send that RFQ out to 30 different ‑‑ hopefully we'll have more than four bids and qualifications to choose from.

And it's also in the RFQ that the selected candidate or selected firm, anybody working on our audit from that firm, will be required to go through a thorough background check.  The same that we did with our accounting services.  So, we'll be checking federal debarment lists.  We'll be checking professional licenses on the website.  Criminal background checks.  Typically we will do a credit check also just to make sure that we know who we are dealing with and who is working on an audit.

Any questions on the ‑‑ yeah, go ahead.

>> Yeah, Joe.  Just a quick question.  Who is now the head of the Nonprofit Association?: that's a good question.

>> Scott Caldwell was at one point.

>> Let me see.  I know they have a board of directors.  Donna Murray Brown?

>> Okay.  Thank you.

>> You bet.  Any other comments, questions or concerns?

>> Just a quick comment.  I generally approve the budget with one major asterisk.  Which is that we cannot be giving Disability Network Michigan $5,000 to engage in lobbying.  That's not legal.  Okay.

>> So noted.  Thank you.

>> This is Joe again.  I want to backtrack and, you know, and this relates to our IRS 990.  And some questions on overall budget.  We're 100% publicly funded.  And one thing that isn't accounted for and that makes things a little bit skewed is that we not only get money from MRS and BSBP.  But we also get 10% from general fund general purpose.  And I think that needs to go into the accounting.  And it also ‑‑ and needs to go into the IRS 990.  And it's very important.  Because for years we've had problems with violations of the Michigan open meetings act.  Any nonprofit that's more than 50% funded by grants must ‑‑ must ‑‑ follow the open meetings act in the FOIA.  And so, those funds need to be accounted for.  That's why we ended up last year we went down from 477,000 to 415.  But the direct appropriations from our contributions to MRS and BSBP were roughly 380,000.  Just off the top of my head.

So, that's where the discrepancy is.  This needs to be reported.  And the council needs to know this too.

>> I know that with the SILC, Joe, with the state core grant, that state core grant is three different buckets of money.  Part B money, Social Security funds and GFGG.  Is that what you're talking about?  Subdividing when what we get out from MRS about that?

>> When I get the IRS 990s, you know, from Clauson, aside from the discrepancies last year, he's not accounting for the fact that we're 100% publicly funded.  We're a governmental agency.  We don't do any fee for services or that type of thing.  And those are ‑‑ you know ‑‑

>> Yeah.

>> You know what I'm saying?

>> I do.  I will definitely ‑‑ we will speak with whoever the new auditing firm is going to be about those concerns.  And about getting more detail into that 990 and potentially subdividing all that have out so we know exactly where it's coming from.

>> Right.  Those come at the end of the IRS 990.  And, you know, we're classified as a primarily government‑funded entity.  The SILC Corporation.

>> Yes.

>> You know.  And even under the IRS 990.  And yet ‑‑

>> Yeah.

>> In the past, you know, Sara and others pretended it's a separate outfit, it's a total nonprofit.  And in a word, that's BS.  And caused all kinds of problems.

>> Yeah.  We're gonna have some very ‑‑ some rigorous discussions on that during our ad hoc bylaws committee this is gonna form here.  We've got our executive committee just got scheduled for 11:00 this Friday.  And that will be on the agenda to discuss getting that group together to start revising our bylaws.  In addition to the executive order.

>> I'm talking about ‑‑ well, yeah.  But I'm talking about our IRS 990 at this time.

>> Yeah.  I think what I'm gonna do with that, Joe, once we get our new auditing firm on board, I'm gonna talk to them about last year's 990 and how it was submitted and if we have an opportunity to amend that so that it's more accurate.  And whether they can assist with us doing that.  Because it needs to be accurate on file.  I really don't to want engage Jason anymore, to be honest.  And I think that we may have another path forward with getting that corrected.

>> Well, I understand.  But, you know, going back to that, I think you should contact the IRS.  Because it's just not accurate.

>> Yeah.  Yep.

>> It doesn't account for those funds.  And another quick question, Joe, again.  But, okay.  You know, we budgeted in on this thing.  And I don't think it got really explained why Clauson got an overage last year.  Off the top of my head, it was budgeted for $39,000 ‑‑ I mean, $3900 and he got $5500.

>> I don't know if that's what his bid came in at or ‑‑ we can ‑‑ we can dig down into that, Joe.  I'll have Tracy look into that line item.

>> Okay.  It varies ‑‑ at the very least ‑‑

>> We can check on it.

>> Yeah.

>> Do we ‑‑ we don't need a motion to approve anything to the full council.  It's just if we all agree, it can be moved to the whole council?

>> I think you could ‑‑ I think you could make a motion and take a vote on advancing the draft budget to the full council for approval.

>> Okay.

>> And that would be up to you, Teresa.  Go ahead.

>> Yeah, but we would want to put like a motion to move it towards the full council with the ‑‑ I don't know.  We also have to ‑‑ you said you wanted to vote on whether we add this person which would affect this proposed budget.

>> It would actually just be a motion to recommend forwarding for approval to the full council the fiscal year 2020 budget.  And then once it gets to the full council and the motion is on the floor, then we could have discussion.  And I can talk about the different items just like we talked about here.  Or even Tracy, you could, as the chair.  Or you could defer to me to walk through this stuff just like we did today with the full council.  So, they have a full understanding of what it is that they're voting on.

>> Okay.  So, you just want a motion to move this to the full council.

>> Just a motion to recommend approval of the 2020 draft budget to the full council.

>> Okay.  So, I make a motion to move the 2020 draft budget to the full council.

>> For approval.

>> Yep.

>> For approval.  I guess that sounds weird to me.  Because it sounds like we're recommending it.  And we still have to have a conversation about the third staff person.

>> Okay.  If you were comfortable with leaving "For approval" off, that's fine.  We'll put it on the agenda for the full council as an action item.

>> Yep, okay.

>> Yep, for discussion and for action.  Yep.

>> Okay.  So, for ‑‑ so, I motion to move the fiscal year 2020 draft budget to the full council for discussion.

>> I would support that.  This is Aaron.  I would support that. 

>> And then Tracy, do you want to take a roll call vote?

>> Sure.  Aaron Andres?

>> Yes.

>> Teresa?

>> Yes.

>> Glenn?  Who is not here.  Motion approved.

>> Great.  And I'm gonna turn the meeting back over you, Teresa, for public comment.

>> I just had one small thing.  Council is spelled wrong on these a couple times.

>> Oh, where at?

>> Under council meetings.

>> Which document are you looking at?

>> The budget and the budget versus actual.  It's spelled s‑e‑l.

>> Oh, okay.

>> Yep.

>> Oh, yeah, I see it.  Yeah.  It's more like ‑‑

>> It's on ‑‑ I think it's probably just in your system wrong.  So, it's showing up on each document.

>> Yep, it should be a c‑i‑l instead of s‑e‑l.  So noted.  Thank you.

>> Yep.  No problem.  Do we have any public comment?

>> I've always got questions.  Joe Harcz.  You know, are we gonna add some of these changes that the sub‑categories and that type of thing?

>> We are.  I don't know if it will happen by the council meeting, but it's going to happen here soon.  Very soon.

>> Okay.  The question is, is when is the next council meeting?

>> September 13th.

>> 13th.  Okay.  Thank you.

>> Yep.

>> The rest of my comments have already been made.

>> Can I give my public comment?

>> Yes yeah.  Go ahead, Eleanor.

>> Thank you.  This may be a little off‑topic.  But it is related in terms of financial management and best practices.  You know at this upcoming SILC meeting on September 13th, the council is going to be asked to approve this plan of the SPIL writing team where SIL directors have apparently already volunteered themselves for this committee that does not even legitimately exist yet.  And, you know, I just want people to think about how this is gonna play out going forward.  We are dealing with some very serious issues here locally in Muskegon.

Our center is selling fraudulent access reviews for cash.  So, you give them $350 and they give you a falsified report about your obligations under the ADA.  Now, any disability rights activist should find that outrageous.  And these are the people who have volunteered to be part of our SPIL writing team.  So, this is what I want to say about this.  Is that these conversations need to happen going forward.  And I hope that we will be able to devise a process to come up with a functioning SPIL.  I'm very concerned about people sitting on the SIL writing team who have disqualified themselves through their behavior.  So, I hope that when we get to the SILC meeting on the 13th we can start from a place where we have thought about how ‑‑ what is a good way to actually engage in this process to develop a functioning SIL?  And we need people who are acting in good faith and understand IL values and philosophy.  But I would like you all to think about that going into the meeting.  Okay.  Thank you.

>> Okay.  Thank you.  Is there any other public comment?  Okay.  So, with that I just ‑‑ I wanted to mention, we're gonna vote on a new treasurer.  Is that correct?  At the meeting?

>> Yeah.  So, Teresa, are you ‑‑ are you stepping down from the role?

>> Yep.  I think I need to.  I sent out the email.  But my husband and I just took in two children under the age of 3.  And there may be a third one coming.  So, I just ‑‑ I can't ‑‑ right now I'm trying to take some time off of work and we're trying to manage all that.  And so, I'm just trying to ‑‑ I just worry that with everything that needs to be paid attention to with the budget and the SILC in general, I'm not the best person to be the treasurer right now or on the executive committee.

>> Okay.  Okay.  Yeah.  We'll put that on the agenda to address that and take a vote on a new treasurer.  Well, Teresa, I admire ‑‑ truly admire what you're doing in taking those kids in.  I was looking forward to working with you.  But perhaps at another time in another role or in this role as you continue your service on the council.  I want to tell you I appreciate what you have done so far.  Even though it's been a short window.  But I hope that you continue to engage and I just ‑‑ I admire what you're doing there.

>> Oh, well, thank you, Steve.  It's ‑‑ I wasn't expecting to step down.  It's just that a huge change and we're not getting a lot of sleep and so, I really got to find a balance here.

>> Okay.

>> But I do want to continue serving on the finance committee.

>> Oh, thank you for bringing that up.

>> Oh, great.  Good.  Good, good, good.

>> And then, I didn't know ‑‑ and maybe this is part of the bigger conversation ‑‑ but I think Eleanor's comment really is part of the finance committee.  Because we have the SIL support as being a slush fund.  If the support is assigned money to the different categories, how it's assigned to needs to be talked about too as a process.  Is the SPIL writing committee, the people on it are going to decide where the money is and where?  Eleanor, thank you for bringing that up.

>> Amen.  And by the way, Teresa, congratulations on the kids.

>> Oh, thank you, Joe.  I appreciate that.

>> Yes.  We will definitely be having open discussion on the SPIL writing team and all of the issues that have been brought up today.  Because at the end of the day, it's the council's decision on what that looks like with their final vote of approval on that.  So, anything I can do to help facilitate the conversation, I will.

>> All right.  Thank you, Steve.  All right.  Well, if there's no other public comment, I think our meeting is adjourned. 

>> Thank you.

>> All right.  Thank you, everyone.  I appreciate it.  Thanks for your participation.  Have a good day.

>> Thank you.

>> Bye.

>> Bye, bye, everyone. 
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